CORRESPONDENCE

Mongalla, 1st August, 1924.

To the Editor of the JOURNAL OF THE AFRICAN SOCIETY.

DEAR SIR.

I would like to make the following remarks on your notes in the Journal of the Society of April, '24, re the White Rhino.

Its discovery in the Lado is usually attributed to Major Gibbons in (I think) 1900.

With regard to its estimated number; owing to its enormous range from Western Mongalla, through the Bahr el Ghazal Province, and across the Bahr el Arab into Southern Darfur, it is impossible to gauge the numbers existing. Certainly 3,000 was a very conservative estimate in 1919.

Until December 1922 one was allowed on a licence. Since then they have been prohibited, except west of 28° Longitude, and then only one in a lifetime.

During these three years very few were shot on licences—I could not quote the figures, but they can be obtained from the Game Warden. I should say they were not more than 25.

Dr. Christy's sweeping statement would therefore imply that nearly 3,000 White Rhino have been killed in five years over and above those licensed.

This is a most unfair attack on the Game Preservation Department of the Sudan and on the officials stationed there. The exceptional co-operation of all officials with the Game Preservation Department make the carrying out of game laws in the Sudan the admiration of all sportsmen and naturalists and the disgust of all butchers of game. No American or Press aid is necessary for the protection of the White Rhino. In fact he was probably never so numerous as he is to-day since the Lado was administered by the Sudan Government.

Dr. Christy's alleged "killing out," therefore, requires some amplification in order to be taken seriously by anyone possessing even an elementary knowledge of the subject and I challenge him to support his statements by facts.

I remain, Sir,
Your obedient servant,
G. G. CARPENTER,
Captain,
The Suffolk Regt.,
attd. Equatorial Batt., E.A.